

Nancy M. Daugherty

Address contributions for "CHP Corner" or CHP News to:

Nancy M. Daugherty, CHP Editor, CHP News 511 N. Bermont

Lafayette, CO 80026 e-mail: nmdaugh0@wcc.com

W: 303-740-3880

FAX: 303-740-2705

H: 303-673-0283

Please note new work and FAX numbers

## Part I Passing Point Workshop

Morgan Cox, CHP Chair, ABHP Part I Panel

The American Academy of Health Physics, the American Board of Health Physics and the ABHP Part I Panel would like to thank the following Certified Health Physicists for participating in the recent Part I Passing Point Workshop. The Workshop was conducted by Jerry Hiatt, CHP, at the annual Health Physics Meeting in San Francisco.

The Passing Point Workshop is an important activity conducted by procedure every three years to establish the passing (percentage) point and passing score for the ABHP Part I exam. In this particular workshop the participating CHPs were asked to grade the questions and answers on the actual 1994 ABHP Part I exam. Input was received from 19 CHPs with a wide variety of backgrounds and experience. A passing point of 62.2% was established, pending ABHP approval, for the Part I exam through 1996. At that time another Passing Point Workshop will be convened to establish a passing point for the next three years. The participants in this year's workshop will receive four Continuing Education Credits for their four hours of time and effort. Participants included:

Ed Bradley

David Lee

Ed Bradley
Michael Brooks
Roger Brown
Mike Davidson
Wes Dunn
Robert Emery
Jerry Hiatt, Conductor
Kimberlee Kearfott
Jay Kunze
Gary Lautenschlager

Stan Mao
Larry McKay
Matt Moeller
Kevin Nelson
Lance Phillips
Roger Sit
Jim Turner
Winston Ward

**Edwin Wright**